
Gunnar needs your help 
with Dwellingup data 

DO you have any histori­
cal photos or stories of 
Dwellingup? Ifso, Dwell­
ingup's Gunnar Horn um 
would like to hear from 
you. 

Gunnar is a mainte­
nance worker at the Sci­
ence and Information Cen­
tre and is also president of 
the Dwellingup Progress 
Association. 

He is both coordinating 
and actively participating 
in the planning and con­
struction of the Dwell­
jnq:up Tourist Information 

\ ;ire. 
Gunnar said that 

Dwellingup had long 
needed a fire museum 
and information centre as 
well as educational 
facilities for tourists. 

"The main purpose of 
the Centre will be to high­
light tourist attractions in 
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the area and to house 
memorabilia relating to 
the pioneering days in 
Dwellingup and surround­
ing districts," he said. 

When finished the 
centre will comprise a fire 
museum, a tourist 
information section and a 
theatrette. 

1939 Mack truck 
Among the fire museum 

exhibits will be a 1939 
Mack truck used for 
firefighting during the 
1961 Dwellingup fire . 

One of five brought 
from America, the truck 
was used on the Freman­
tie wharves until after 
World War II when it was 
brought to Dwellingup and 
used for training. 

It is believed there are 
only two of the original 
five Mack trucks surviv-
ing; the other was discov­
ered on a Collie farm and 
taken to Manjimup. 

The tourist information 
section will promote the 
area's attractions and 
handle bookings for local 
tourism businesses. 

The theatrette will show 
films of tpe 1961 Dwell­
ingup fire as well as edu­
cational programs supplied 
by CALM and other 
groups. 

Gunnar said that CALM 
was involved in a number 
of ways. 

Enormous poles 
"CALM helped clear 

the site, it supplied the 
enormous poles used for 
the building's trusses and 
uprights and it is also 

making available the 
heavy equipment and 
some of the labour needed 
during construction," he 
said . 

"The pole construction 
method was the idea of 
architect Des O'Brien, in 
consultation with a 
steering committee 
appointed by the Progress 
Association. 

Community 
effort 

"The construction of the 
Centre is a real commu­
nity effort while the fund­
ing is coming from Alcoa, 
the Peel Development 
Commission, the federal 
government and the 
Murray Shire." 

If you h_ave any 
artefacts, photographs or 
stories please contact 
Gunnar on (09) 538 1105. 

Log pole construction of trusses and uprights for the Dwellingup Tourist Information Centre. 
Photo by Barb Giles 

Shoalwater 
shine-up 

MORE than 50 volun­
teers turned out to clean 
up several islands close 
to Rockingham during 
Seaweek. 

'he volunteers helped 
\,l'\.LM staff 'shine-up' 
the Shoalwater Islands in 
keeping with Seaweek' s 
theme fo~ 1993, Caring 
for our Coast. 

The aim was to 
encourage the community 
to continue caring for its 
coast in the Rockingham 
area throughout the year. 

Twenty large bags of 
litter were removed. 

Participants travefled 
by ferry from Mersey 
Point in Rockingham to 
their destination where 
they were able to visit 
areas and islands usually 
restricted to the public. 
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inaccessible to the public. 
The other group cleaned 
up on Seal Island. 

The Shoalwater Is­
lands are important na­
ture conservation areas 
and Penguin Island re­
ceives 60 000-80 000 
visitors a year. 

Penguin Island, the 
largest island in the chain 
and a popular tourist des­
tination, supports the big­
gest breeding population 
of little penguins on the 
west coast of Australia. 

Seal Island is favoured 
by Australian sea lions as 
a resting place after 
feeding . 

The species has been 
declared to be in need of 
special protection. 

Five of the honoured vol11111eers, left to right, Wesley Manson, Ruth Tolson and Terry Hales, 
with Sue and Keith Smith. Photo by Carolyn Thomson 

Nine in Volunteer 
Week honours list 

VOLUNTEERS work­
ing in environmental 
areas as diverse as ma­
rine turtle research, 
wildlife rehabilitation 
and cave management 
were honoured during 
Volunteer Week last 
month by Environ'ment 
Minister Kevin Minson. 

The nine volunteers 
were among more than 
670 volunteers who 
worked with CALM last 
year on about 60 projects. 

Mr Minson said Vol­
unteer Week was a great 
opportunity to recognise 
the valuable contribution 
these people made to the 
community. 
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He said they and other 
volunteers in Western 
Australia had taken up the 
challenge to improve the 
State's environment. 

"They ensured that 
projects could progress 
faster and provided serv­
ices to the public that 
would not otherwise be 
available," Mr Minson 
said. 

He said more than four 
million volunteers Aus­
tralia-wide provided es­
sential services to the 
community such as fight­
ing fires, running emer-

gency services and caring 
for injured wildlife. 

Mr Minson presented 
Volunteer of the Year 
awards to: Peg and Alan 
Shepherd of Bedfordale, 
for staffing the visitor 
centre at Millstream­
Chichester National 
Park for three months ; 
Gwen and Norm Cole 
of Manning, for their 
work as campground 
hosts at Cape Range 
National Park at Ex­
mouth; Ruth Tolson of 
Woodlands, and Wesley 
Manson of Karrinyup, for 
their work on loggerhead 
turtles at Ningaloo Ma­
rine Park at Exmouth. 

Tagged and found 
A LOGGERHEAD tur­
tle tagged while nesting 
at South Muiron Island 
off Exmouth has been 
found in the Java Sea, in 
Indonesia. 

The animal was tagged 
by CALM researchers and 
volunteers in January 1992. 

"This is only the sec­
ond report of a WA nesting 
loggerhead turtle being 

· seen at a location other than 
the nesting beach on which 
it was tagged," said re­
search scientist Bob 
Prince, who heads CALM's 
marine turtle program. 

"Information received 
suggests the turtle was cap­
tured either late last month 
or early this month. 

"The report is exciting 
because the loggerhead 
turtle is the most threat­
ened of Australian nesting 
marine turtles. 

The volunteers formed 
into three groups. Two 
groups spent two hours 
on Penguin Island, 
checking signs and 
cleaning up areas usually 

About 50 species of 
birds use the islands, 
including migratory 
species protected by 
international treaties. 

Volunteers come in all shapes, sizes and ages. This group at the Shoalwater shine-up is 110 exception. 
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